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With deep gratitude and respect, we are honoured to be learning and unlearning on the ancestral and unceded 
lands of the xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam), Sḵwxwú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish Nation) & səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil-Waututh 
Nation). 

Principal’s Message 
As we come to the close of another school year, I want to take a moment to 
thank each and every member of our school community. This year has been 
filled with growth, learning, laughter, and resilience. Whether in the 
classroom, on the field, or during school events, our students have shown 
curiosity, kindness, and determination.  
 

One of the most rewarding parts of this year has been watching our students truly embody the values 
in our school’s code of conduct: Be Your Best: Be Responsible, Be Respectful, and Be Safe. These 
guiding principles have been evident in the way students support one another, take pride in their 
learning, contribute to a positive school culture, and make safe, thoughtful choices every day. 
 
To our staff—thank you for your unwavering commitment to supporting student learning and well-
being. To our families—your partnership and involvement are vital, and we are grateful for the 
continued support you provide. 
 
To those who are moving on—whether to new schools, new cities, or into retirement—you will always 
be a part of our MacCorkindale family. We wish you all the best in your next chapter. 
 
Have a restful and joyful summer break. We look forward to welcoming everyone back in September, 
ready for another great year of learning and connection. 

Staffing 
As we approach the end of the school year, it is with mixed 
emotions that I share the news that some of our staff members will 
be leaving MacCorkindale. Their contributions have been 
invaluable, and they will be greatly missed by our school 
community. We wish them all the best in their future endeavours. 

• Mr. Charlton- Grade 7 
• Ms. Tsai- Grade1/2 
• Ms. Katsy and Ms. Fu – Student Support 
• Ms. Davey, Mr. Reel, Ms. Dubois- Resource 
• Ms. Alison Noel- Grade 3/4 
• Ms. Janet and Ms. Vi – On Call Supervision Aides 
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Retirement 
After 28 remarkable years at MacCorkindale, Ms. Noel is retiring. Throughout her time here, 
she has taught Grades 2 to 5, leaving a lasting impact on students with her gentle presence, 
dedication, and passion for learning. Beyond the classroom, Ms. Noel has contributed to our 
school spirit by coaching cross country and track and field, and by leading the much-loved bike 
parade on Sports Day. She will be dearly missed, and we wish her all the very best in her 
retirement. 

Thank You PAC!! 
An enormous thank you to our PAC Executive. We are fortunate to have such dedicated individuals who work 
tirelessly to make MacCorkindale the place it is. 

Co-Chairs: Beau Bierhaus and Sam Kailley 
Treasurer: Ladan Laderkhani 
Secretary: Minna Low 
Hot Lunch: Leah Kloebel 

 
Some highlights from the year:  

- Field trip and classroom funds 
- Movie Nights 
- Hot lunch and concession 
- Apple Fundraiser 
- Ice Cream Event (coming soon) 

- Sports Day equipment and treats 
- Recess/Lunch activity buckets 

(coming soon) 
- and many other countless things  

 
Thank you to everyone who supported the PAC this year. We appreciate all that you do and provide for our school 
community. 

Sports Day 
We had amazing weather for Sports Day on Friday, May 23!  It was great to 
see the whole school come together for the bike parade and enjoy an 
entire day of sportsmanship.  A big thank you to the PAC for organizing 
freezies for all students, running the concession and for providing new 
equipment for the day.  Thank you to the organizing committee and all the 

staff who helped with setup and planning, and a special shoutout to the MacCorkindale Alumni who ran the stations 
— we couldn’t have done it without you! 

MCO’s Got Talent! 
We’re so excited to invite you to our upcoming MCO’s Talent Show! Doors open at 1:15 PM, 
and the show will start promptly at 1:30 PM—please arrive on time to avoid any disruptions. 
Parents of performers will have reserved seating, but we kindly ask that families limit the 
number of attendees to ensure there’s room for everyone.  

Get ready to be amazed by a variety of student acts including singing, dancing, tumbling, 
magic, comedy, and instrumental music! To support all our talented performers, we ask that 
guests stay for the entire show. We can’t wait to see you there and celebrate the creativity and 
courage of our students! 

Photo Etiquette 
With numerous field trips and school events on the horizon, a friendly 
reminder, if you share photos on social media, please only post pictures of 
your own child. If other children are in the photo, please ask their parents for 
permission before posting, or cover the other child(ren)’s faces with an emoji. 
 
Thank you for helping keep all our children safe and respected. 
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End Of Year 
The June Summary of Learning (Report Cards) will be going home to families on Wednesday, June 
25th.  If your family will be leaving school early, we will hold your child’s report card for pick-up in 
September.  We are not able to mail report cards or give them to anyone but the parent or legal 
guardian of the student.  
 
The last day of school for students is Thursday, June 26th. School will be in session from 9:00 am 
until 2:58 pm.  

Notice of Late Return 
All students are expected to attend school on the first day of the new school year: Tuesday, September 2nd. 
If your child will be returning to school after this date, it is essential that a parent or legal guardian notifies the 
school in writing or by completing the Notice of Late Return Form by Thursday, June 26th, 2025. This ensures your 
child’s space at the school is held.  Please note: student spaces will not be held beyond September 30th.  The Late 
Return Form is available at the school office. 

Class Placement 
In designing our new classes for September, our staff works closely together to 
create classroom communities that support every child’s learning. We consider 
everything we’ve learned about your child to make the best possible placement. 
 
This is a thoughtful and careful process that takes time and collaboration. 
 
If your child is placed in a combined (split) class, please know this does not reflect 
their academic ability. Students in split classes are taught the full curriculum for 
their grade. Being in a split class does not mean your child is getting an advanced 
or less advanced program. 
 
Our teachers are committed to placing students where they will thrive, and we are 
confident in the care and professionalism they bring to this process. 

School Fees 
School fees for 2025/26 is posted at the end of this newsletter. You will receive notification of the fees due via 
School Cash Online in the Fall.  As per MacCorkindale’s past practice, fees for programs, workbooks and fieldtrips 
for students will be collected as needed.  They are specific to your child(ren)’s class.  For the 2025/26 school year, 
the PAC have generously covered the cost of student agendas. Thank you, PAC! 

First Day of School in September 
The first day of instruction for the 2025-2026 School Year will be Tuesday, 
September 2nd. Students will be attending from 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. This is an 
important day to “check-in” and let us know you are attending MacCorkindale. 
Students who do not come on this day must contact the school immediately to let 
us know their status. No space can be held, so it is very important that you 
connect with us if you will not be here on September 2nd. 
 
Please note the following information: 

• All returning students, please report to your last year’s classroom (line-up 
in the same location as you did during the 2024-2025 school year). 

• All NEW students in Grades 1-7, please line up by the Main Doors by the 
“New Student” sign. 

• New Kindergarten students will receive their gradual entry schedule soon. 
• Regular session begins Wednesday, September 3rd, 9:00 am to 2:58 pm. Remember to bring a healthy 

snack and lunch for the day, as well as a water bottle 
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Lost and Found 
Items in the Lost and Found will be displayed in the main hallway the last week of school. 
Kindly collect any items belonging to your family. Items not collected will be donated to 
charity.  
 

2025-26 Bell Schedule 
 

School hours are as follows:  Monday-Friday 9:00am-2:58pm 
Warning Bell 8:55AM 
Instruction Time 9:00AM-10:30AM 
RECESS 10:30AM-10:50AM 
Instruction Time 10:50AM-12:10PM 
LUNCH 12:10PM-12:55PM 
Instruction Time 12:55PM-2:58PM 
DISMISSAL 2:58PM 

 
School Office Closure 

The office is closed for the summer from Tuesday, July 1st to Friday, August 22nd. The school 
will re-open on Monday, August 25th. 

Important Dates 
Thursday, June 5  Track and Field Meet at Swangard Stadium 
Wednesday, June 18  Talent Show 
Friday, June 20  Leaving Ceremonies 
Tuesday June 24   BYB Assembly 
Thursday June 26   Last Day for Students; Year End Assembly 
Friday June 27   Administrative Day- NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 
 

Planning Ahead 
Tuesday, September 2 Back to School 
Friday, September 19 Pro-D Day - NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 
Tuesday, September 30 National Day of Truth and Reconciliation- No School 
Friday, November 2 BYB Assembly 

PAC News 
Happy (almost) summer MacCorkindale families. PAC is organizing an ice cream social on Tuesday June 24th so 
come by after school to see us for a free ice cream. We have our last movie night of the school year this Friday (June 
6th) tickets are free but have to be reserved through munchalunch. Our last movie night was a big success and we 
look forward to arranging more in the fall. We hope everyone has a safe and happy summer break and we look 
forward to seeing you at our PAC AGM on September 23rd. 
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School Fees Schedule 
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School Calendar 
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